Birch Bay Steering Committee Minutes

For Wednesday, May 24, 2006
at Birch Bay Bible Community Church
7039 Jackson Road

 
Chairman Kathy Berg called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm. 


Steering Committee members present were: Kathy Berg, Earl Listabarger, Frank Oldrich, Vic Cantelmo, John Sand, Carol Sandvig, Diane Pierolo, Doralee Booth, Tom Vuyovich, Patrick Alesse, Jeri Smith, Kelvin Barton, Ellen Shea, Cynthia Colinares, Ted Morris and Natalie Pacheco.  Twenty seven (27) guests signed in and Hal Hart, Director of Whatcom County Planning & Development Services was present.
· The Minutes for the April 26, 2006 Steering Committee meeting were accepted as written.

Public Comment:

Lisa Guthrie announced that the water slides would open on weekends until June 24 and then open full time for the summer.

Elie Friedlob reported migrating coho, steelhead, and baby chum are in Terrell Creek.  Terrell Creek Chum volunteers are needed for Birch Bay Days parade, July 15 and to man the information booth.

The Arts and Crafts Fair will be held at the State Park this year on the weekend of July 15 and 16.

Special  Guests

Fred Bovenkamp and Jim Kaemingk, developers for Horizons at Semiahmoo, were invited to report on progress.  The first phase of the $6 million connector road, called Horizons Parkway, will be completed by the end of October and will connect Birch Point Road through the first phase of the development up to Semiahmoo Parkway.  The gated development will include 64 condos, 72 townhomes,  65 large, 40 medium, and 41 small single family lots and a 55 and over gated community.  The gates will not go into effect until the entire Horizons Parkway (a public threw roadway) is completed.  Lots will be priced from $200K to $450K. Elements of low impact development (LID) will be used such as bioswales, rain gardens, reduced road size and stormwater detention.  A 40 acre commercial node will have a top end grocery store.  The developers are participating financially in a transportation plan for the Lincoln Road corridor to the Blaine and Birch Bay Lynden intersection, offering engineering support, and some $400K for the improvement of the intersection at Birch Bay Lynden and Blaine Roads.  The gated community of Horizons at Semiahmoo will have walking and bike paths open to the public. Bovenkamp reported that the Malibu property on Point Whitehorn is for sale.  If a sale does not occur soon he will sell the individual lots to builders.
The County Council passed several agenda items pertaining to Birch Bay last evening:
· $35,000 grant for a mobile yard waste chipper

· $125,557 transferred from the flood control district  to the County to pay CH2MHill for the Stormwater  study and report.

· $100,000 for the transportation concurrency element for Birch Bay.

· $35,000 Community Trade and Economic Development grant for Design Guidelines.

It was also noted that Tom Birkenhead, working with the County library system, would test run a bookmobile to Birch Bay next fall.  He wants information as to appropriate drop off and pick up points.

Reports from Implementation Committees:

Parks and Recreation and Open Space – Ted Morris
· Continuing mapping of Birch Bay park area.

· Assisting in project to acquire Golf course resort property.

· Planning for improvement of 2 baseball fields and 2 soccer fields at Bay Horizon Park.  NW Parks and Recreation is interested and volunteers are needed.  Hopefully the fields will be done by next summer.

· Hearing for boat launch by Sate Park may be in June. 

· Boat launch parking area will have a flush restroom available.

Land Use/Economic Development/Infrastructure – Kelvin Barton
· Working with County on larger, brightly colored notification of development signs.

· Discussions continue on how to best speak into the development process and suggestions for revisions to amend the Birch Bay Plan with more enforceable language. 

Governance – Kathy Berg
· Feasibility study item waiting for the executive office to act upon.

· No meeting in June.

· A mini-discussion of the pros and cons of incorporation followed.

Task Force for Stormwater Management/Shellfish Protection – Elie Friedlob
· Next meetings are critical as the committee attempts to study the components of the final draft of the Birch Bay Watershed Comprehensive Stormwater Plan.

· Next meeting is June 7, 2006 at 7:00pm at the Birch Bay Bible Church.  Roland Middleton will facilitate the discussion and begin to look at the implementation of the plan, which will involve “politics.”

· This is the first Stormwater Plan of its kind for Whatcom County.

Shoreline Enhancement – Kathy Berg
· County hiring consultant to do shoreline feasibility study.

· No meeting in June.

Transportation/Public Safety – Doralee Booth
· New no parking from 10pm to 7am ordinance signs up on public beaches and road ends.

· A letter was sent to Joe Rutan, Public Works, with comments on the Six Year Road Improvement Plan 2007-2012.

· Committee met with Sheriff Elfo to continue ongoing discussion regarding law enforcement issues in Birch Bay.  The 2005 Birch Bay Crime summary was discussed and the Sheriff reported on staffing issues and budget.  He is asking for a neighborhood deputy (40 hours/week) in this year’s budget for Birch Bay.  The new interim jail will open on Sept. 6, 2006.

Design Guidelines – Jeri Smith
· Western Washington University students will report back to the community on their design concepts for the Central Reach on Saturday, June 3, 2006 at 9:00am in the sanctuary at the Birch Bay Bible Church.

· Anna Shepherd will be administrating the $35,000 Community Trade and Economic Development grant.

Chairman Berg announced that the Birch Bay Golf Resort is up for public auction and asked interested investors to consider a public/private ownership deal.

The next meeting of the Birch Bay Steering Committee will be on June 28, 2006.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:22pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Doralee Booth

Secretary

